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Twenty-fifth Sunday 


In Ordinary Time


September 20th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 21ST                                                   


NO 7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


Prayer Service w/Communion





TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22ND                                    


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For a Plentiful Harvest 





WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 23RD  


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 24TH                                                  


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For a Successful Fall Festival





FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 25TH                                                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian 


Edwin & Mary Hitpas





SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 26TH                                    


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


For All Parishioners





SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 27TH                          


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


For Pleasant Weather





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Louis Netemeyer


Alphonse & Margaret Schomaker





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


In today’s Gospel, Mark shows us how human, and sometimes even how dense, the disciples are.  Jesus struggles to make His disciples understand that He must suffer and die, instead they argue about who among them is the greatest.  Sometimes in the Church we too get caught up in useless arguments about things that are ultimately of little importance.  Many of our images of Christ depict Him as victorious and risen.  These images are real and true, but His suffering and death are also an essential part of the truth; and they are an essential part of our lives as His followers.  Let us listen to Jesus’s word to reset our priorities and be reminded that following Him will not bring us positions of status or honor.            





JOINT PARISH PHOTO DIRECTORY


Thank you to everyone who had their portraits taken for the new directory.  If you could not attend any of the photo sessions, it is not too late to submit a photo for the directory.  Please send your photo via email, phone text, or regular mail by Wednesday, Sept. 23 (include $10 to cover cost of the directory) to Kristen Templin (St. Bernard) at 314-651-8310, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ktemplin@fister-inc.com" �ktemplin@fister-inc.com�, 


305 Susan Dr. – Albers, IL 62215; or Geri Varel (St. Damian) at 444-5073, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gmv818@charter.net" �gmv818@charter.net�, 106 N. Church St. – Damiansville, IL 62215.


Hard copy photos will be scanned and returned to the owner. The directory will be a wonderful keepsake and a handy reference tool. Please consider submitting a photo and being part of this awesome joint-parish project!





HONDURAN MISSION TRIP


7th & 8th Grade Faith Formation/Confirmation class will be holding a Bake Sale on Sunday,  September 20th after the 8:30 Mass at St. Damian and after the 10:00 Mass at St. Bernard to raise money for supplies for the Honduran Mission Trip that Kathleen Hodges, Mary Innes and I will be making from October 10-17. Many prescription medicines are needed for the doctors who will be helping at our 4 free medical clinics and the money �we take in will definitely help in purchasing some of those medicines.  Thank you. Blessings...Jackie





FAITH FORMATION MASSES 


Weekday Mass will start at 7:40 am instead of 7:45 am beginning on Monday, Oct. 5th when school is in session.  When there is NO school, Mass time will be at 8:00 am.  





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Sunday, September 20th 


	Children’s Liturgy of the Word 


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


	7th & 8th Grade Confirmation Class Bake Sale   


		After 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian Church


		After 10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard Church


	Pre-School Sunday School Classes


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School 


	Albers American Legion Chicken Dinner 


		4:30-6:30 pm @ Albers Legion


Tuesday, September 22nd                 


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


Wednesday, September 23rd  


	Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA)


		7:00 pm @ St. George Community Life Center 


Thursday, September 24th               


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Damiansville C of C BBQ/Shooting Match Set Up


		6:00 pm @ the park


	St. Bernard Mixed Choir Practice


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church 


Friday, September 25th                            


	Communion to Homebound


	Wedding Rehearsal 5:30 pm @ St. Damian


Saturday, September 26th 


	Damiansville C of C BBQ/Shooting Match


	Wedding – Laura Bloomenstein & Chad Dulle


		1:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


Sunday, September 27th 


	Children’s Liturgy of the Word 


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


	Pre-School Sunday School Classes


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School 


	Albers American Legion Breakfast 


		8:00-11:30 am @ Albers Legion





MUMS FOR SALE!


$25 for 3 Mums OR $10/Mum.


PRE-ORDER DEADLINE EXTENDED until Monday, September 28th.  Order forms are available at the entrances of both churches.  Orders with payments may be left in the payment box at Albers Village Hall or in the collection basket.  Checks should be made payable to "St. Bernard Church".  Please mark envelopes "Fall Festival Mums".  Mums will be ready for pick-up on Saturday, October 3rd from 12 noon-3:00 pm.  Contact Brenda (698-3804 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com�) or Stacy (248-5457 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:timstacy@charter.net" �timstacy@charter.net�) with questions.  Thank you for supporting St. Bernard!








CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY:


THANK YOU to everyone for supporting our CYM Hardee's Night! $335.10 was raised thanks to your generosity!


31 Fundraiser: Start your Christmas shopping early and help send our youth to the N.C.Y.C. Conference.  All proceeds from purchases will help offset the costs of the youth that are attending N.C.Y.C. on Nov. 19th-22nd.  In addition to great key speakers, there will be inspirational liturgy, prayer opportunities, avenues to become involved in service projects and much more. The convention is a great opportunity for our youth to grow in their faith. To shop on-line go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.mythirtyone.com/1740012/shop/Party/EventDetail/8612804" �www.mythirtyone.com/1740012/shop/Party/EventDetail/8612804� or pick up a catalog in the back of church.  Any questions contact Dana Lake 618-973-7862 or Shelly Schuetz 618-401-6007.





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: September 12th/13th, 2015


Envelopes: $ 1,118.00 + Loose: $103.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $120.00 = 	$1,341.00


Budget for week:	$2,755.77


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$23,815.28


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$30,313.47


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($6,498.19)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$143,300.00


(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include the $58,000.00 transferred from: Savings, Building Fund, Cemetery & Picnic Checking Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the budget.) 


Needy Fund Collection:	$126.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, September 26th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm


Eucharist Ministers — Virgil & Marilyn Jansen, 	Alison Kalmer


Reader — Darlene Toennies


Ushers — Franny Billhartz, Jerry Innes


Servers —Adam, Anna & Kevin Heimann


Organist — Geri Varel     





Sunday, September 27th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Erin Korte, Julie 	Langenhorst, Kristie Santel


Reader — Denise Luitjohan


Ushers — Bernard Heimann, Butch Toennies


Servers —Ben & Jennifer Heimann, Kaylee 	Netemeyer


Organist — Geri Varel     


Collection Counters – Pete Toennies, Bob Hitpas, 	Kathleen Hodges


Children’s Liturgy – Shannon & Crystal Fuehne





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 














ST. BERNARD DIRECT PAYMENT BY ACH:


THANK YOU to those who have turned in their form for having your contributions done electronically.  Withdrawals will begin in October.  If you are interested in having your contributions done electronically, please fill out the form with all the required information, sign, date and return to the parish office ASAP.  Forms have been emailed and additional copies are located in the back of church.  If you have any questions, please let me know.  Thank you!   										-- Jeanne








ST. DAMIAN CHOIR NEWS:


Youth Choir will begin practices for the upcoming Christmas season on Sunday, October 4th at       9:30 am.  All boys & girls in grades 4-12 and young adults are invited to participate in the Youth Choir.  We practice one hour a week on Sunday mornings from 9:30-10:30 am.  Contact Jackie Toennies at 335-9562 or Geri Varel at 248-5223 if a child needs a ride to/from practice. We look forward to seeing lots of smiling faces on Oct 4!


Adult Choir will begin practices for Thanksgiving on Tuesday, October 6th at 7:00 pm in church.  We are looking forward to seeing some familiar faces as well as some new faces in our singing group.  Practices are held each Tuesday and last approximately one hour.  If you would like to join us, feel free to stop by and share your talents with the faith community!  If you have any questions, please call Chris Brandmeyer at 792-2676.





DAMIANSVILLE RESIDENTS:


Seeking interested residents who want to participate in the Second Annual D-Ville Village-Wide Garage Sales!  If you are interested in participating in a village-wide garage sale on Friday & Saturday, October 9th & 10th, please contact Geri Varel at 248-5223 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:gmv818@charter.net" �gmv818@charter.net� by Sept. 27th. 


Set up at your own homes any time between the hours of 7:00 am-4:00 pm each day.  You don't have to set up all day every day.  Pick your day(s) and time(s) according to your own schedule. If you only want to be open one day, that's fine too.   Contact Geri Varel if you'd like to participate. No entry fee.











CHURCH SUPPORT: September 13th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,392.00 + Loose: $143.00 = 	$2,535.00


Budget for week:	$2,916.25


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$25,602.00


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$32,078.75


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($6,476.75)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$151,645.00


(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include the $32,000.00 transferred from: Men’s Club, Ladies Sodality, Capital Fund, Cemetery & Fund Raiser Checking Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the budget.) 


Needy Fund Collection:	$114.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, September 27th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Randy Netemeyer, 


	Steve, Cole & Teresa Schomaker


Reader — Meg Schiefer


Ushers — Dan & Rita Poettker, Ken & Dana Lake


Servers — Austyn Jansen, Emily Morris, Justin 	Huelsmann


Collection Counters – Tim Schroeder, Phyllis 	Albers, Dana Lake


Children’s Liturgy – Oceana Templin, Monica 	Strubhart





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 











COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





Albers American Legion: 


All-You-Can Eat Chicken Dinner on Sunday, September 20th from 4:30 to 6:30 pm @ the legion.  Fried chicken, mash potatoes & gravy, green beans, corn, slaw and dessert.  Carry outs available.


Breakfast with sausage, ham, pancakes, eggs, potatoes and biscuits & gravy on Sunday, September 27th from 8:00-11:30 am @ the legion. 


Damiansville Chamber of Commerce will be hosting the 5th Annual Clinton County BBQ Championship with their Annual Shooting Match on Saturday, September 26th @ Damiansville Park.  We will again be having a Craft Beer Festival where you will be able to sample over 32 craft beers.  There will be a full menu besides the BBQ as well as inflatable rides for kids.  New items this year include: 5K run, human foosball tournament, and live music from 5-9. For more information or questions, email Steve Fuehne at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sfuehne@4thebank.com" \t "_blank" �sfuehne@4thebank.com�.  Copies of the workers list are available at the entrances of church. REMINDER: Set Up will be Thursday, Sept. 24 beginning at 6:00 pm.  All and any help is appreciated and needed. 





Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 





Comfort At Home Senior & Family Care provides dependable and affordable in-home assistance.  Our highly qualified and trained caregivers are ready to help you and your loved ones with a variety of daily activities such as: ( caring companionship; ( meal planning & preparation; ( incidental transportation; 


( running errands; ( light housekeeping; ( medication reminders; ( monitoring of safety while bathing; 


( assistance with bill paying; ( information and referral services.  Our personalized services are available seven days a week and can range from a few hours daily to 24 hours.  Serving Illinois counties of Clinton, Bond, St. Clair, and the eastern portion of Madison.  For more information call Susie Oestringer, owner, at 618-588-3014, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@comfort-at-home.com" �info@comfort-at-home.com�, or go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.comfort-at-home.com" �www.comfort-at-home.com�. 





























ST. BERNARD PARISH FALL FESTIVAL 


SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3RD, 2015





INDOOR ACTIVITIES: Grandparents Mass at 4:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church.  Pork Sausage Dinner served from 4:00-7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  Quilt/Cash Bingo starting at 7:00 pm @ Albers Elementary Gym.  Country Store starting at 4:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.





OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES: 


	Held on the Parish Grounds


Children Rides & Games and Pony Rides starting at 5:00 pm, Vendor Fair from 4:00-7:00 pm, Music by “Bobby & the Buzzards” from 7:00-10:00 pm, Chili, Burgers & Fries starting at 7:00 pm, Kettle Corn, Funnel Cakes & Drinks.  Fun for everyone!! 





ITEMS NEEDED: Potatoes for dinner (Please sign up in the main entrance of church), Quilts for bingo,  and Baked Goods, Homemade Wine, Summer/Deer Sausage, Jams/Jellies, Salsa, Crafts, Etc. to sell at the country store.





WORKERS LIST:  Extra copies are available at the main entrance of church.  If you are unable to work as assigned, please switch or find someone to replace you.  Thanks!  





SET UP will be on Friday, October 2nd beginning at 6 pm.  Everyone’s help is needed and appreciated. 








ST. BERNARD MEN’S CLUB WURSTMARKT


Sunday, October 18th, 2015 from 10:30 am-5:30 pm in the parish center.


Bluegrass Music at the 10 am Mass.


Steer Raffle Tickets can be returned by: 


( dropping in the collection basket; ( mailing to the rectory; or ( bringing the day of the Wurstmarkt. If you did not receive tickets or need additional tickets, please contact Rick Albers at 248-5496. 





PRAYER BLANKET MINISTRY


Prayer Blankets Are Needed!  St. Bernard parishioners have generously given more than forty Prayer Blankets this year to those needing a reminder of God's healing and comfort during difficult times or illness.  Any size (small to full-size) or style (fleece, knotted, etc.) of blankets is acceptable.  Neutral &  uni-sex designs are most needed, but all are welcome!  Every Prayer Blanket is blessed by Fr. Jack and includes a booklet of prayers.  Please contact Brenda (Home 248-5187 / Cell 698-3804) with questions or donations.  Thank you for sharing in our Prayer Blanket Ministry!





Workers List has been emailed with additional copies in the back of church. If you cannot work your shift or cannot find a replacement, please let someone on the committee know.  Thank You!!











